
Pulham St Mary Town Estate and William Pennoyer for  the Poor Charities’ 

report to Pulham St Mary Parish Council  -  April 2019 

Although the trustees regularly advertise in the Parish Magazine inviting applications 

for grants, we have had very few responses. Two students did apply and have been 

awarded grants to help with the purchase of books and equipment and we continue 

to support the Parish Church. We were also able to continue to give cash gifts to 

eleven senior parishioners at Christmas to help with their expenses at that time. 

Cllr Sue Ellam  

(Clerk to the trustees) 

 


